April 12, 2008

Dear Msgr Tom –
I have reviewed the materials from the Congregational Life Survey (CLS)  that you gave me and I also pulled out the results from the earlier 2001 CLS survey.  These are enclosed, along with my “Highlights of Key Observations” summary.
I strongly recommend that we participate again in the CLS survey.  We could learn a lot about how the parish may have changed since 2001.   Rarely does a parish have a chance to be re-surveyed by the same team to allow such a comparison to be done.  In fact, a comparison of the two surveys would provide a “snapshot” of parish demographics, attitudes, and practices before and after the clergy sex abuse and bankruptcy crisis, which would be especially informative.
Although I couldn’t find any specific information about the new survey’s questions from the materials they sent or their website, I imagine they will be similar to those in the earlier survey so that a valid statistical comparison can be made.  I do not think the questions in the survey are too general.  There’s a lot of very good information in the 2001 survey results and I don’t think we – as a parish – really spent enough time pondering and responding to the results, although we did do some of this (e.g., our new parish emphasis on “the Ministry of Everyday Life” actually came out of the 2001 survey results.)  I think a serious study of the implications of the demographics in the parish has yet to be done, and a new survey could give us some excellent updated data on this.
So I fully endorse our parish’s participation in the 2008 Congregational Life Survey.  Thank you for seeking my opinion!





Yours faithfully in the Lord,





Katie Hirschboeck
